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First and foremost, I offer my deepest condolences to Leo 

Schaefer in regards to his son’s untimely death.  

On a Thursday afternoon a few weeks ago, we had a visitation at 
the funeral home where I work when a lady arriving for the      
service drove into one of our light poles. I knew exactly what she 
had done as the light pole was obstructed by the truck’s front 
driver’s side corner pillar post. I went out to make sure that every-
thing was okay. She was upset and on the verge of a deep cry. 
She had destroyed the black cosmetic plastic piece covering the 
2,000 pounds of concrete at the base of the light post and had 
removed four little pieces of concrete that I could easily hold in 
my hand. There was very little damage toward the funeral home  

and I assured her that everything was all right. The funeral home was not going to make a claim 

against her insurance for a few hundred dollars. She had about five thousand dollars or more in 

damages to her truck and had to have it towed. To make her feel better I told that her I would trade 

her my 2012 GMC Acacia with 115,000 miles for her 18,000 miles 2018 Chevrolet Sierra crew cab. 

I finally got a chuckle out of her. 

After the truck was towed away, she came into the funeral home to pay her respects.  Upon her 
leaving she gave me a big hug and thanked me for my kindness. Why you ask? Because “kindness 
matters”. 

So how did this article all come about? Sunday morning at 9:00 am as we were relieving the night 
crew, someone asked how anyone could run into the light pole. One of my coworkers stated, 
“Because she is stupid”. Well, that set me off. What was said after that is private but I definitely had 
something to say. 

That’s how this article got started. If you want to make an easy change but a very difficult change in 
yourself, remove the word “stupid” from your vocabulary. The word stupid is probably the only word 



in the English vocabulary that will never have a positive meaning. Try thinking of a sentence that 
you could use that puts “stupid” in a positive light. I can’t.  

Another round of region meetings will be held in November. Please make sure that your Club    

President and Club Secretary attends your respective region meeting. 

Congratulations go out to the Selfridge Chesterfield Lions Club for starting a new fundraiser, the 

First Annual Community Halloween Murder Mystery Dinner. The event was a sellout and was a 

great experience. 

Please send in your club’s photos of your service projects and fundraising events to District Editor 

Jim Boomer. The current Multiple District 11 newsletter was low on information and photos for our 

district and I know we are accomplishing more. 

I would like to congratulate 28 of 41 clubs for reporting August’s Membership Report to Lions Clubs 
International. Those clubs are Armada, Birmingham, Clinton Valley, Eastpointe, Fraser, Hazel Park, 
Lake Orion, Lathrup Village, Madison Heights & Area, Milford Huron Valley, New Baltimore, Novi, 
Ortonville, Richmond, Rochester, Rochester Hills, Romeo, Roseville, Royal Oak, Selfridge Chester-
field, Shelby Township, St. Clair Shores, Sterling Heights, Troy Community, Utica, Warren,      
Washington, and Wixom-Walled Lake Lions Clubs. 



2nd Vice District Governor's Notes 

When our District Editor gently reminded me that I hadn’t 

turned in an article yet, I looked out the window and tried to 

figure out what month it was.  I know Halloween was just a 

few weeks ago so I thought maybe November was trying to 

disguise itself as February!  What it is all this white stuff on the 

ground already?  I haven’t raked up my leaves yet!  I tried to 

make a snowman today and it looked like it had a skin disease 

or something with all the leaves sticking out!  Wow, October 

went by quickly!   

We are officially in the second quarter of this Lionisitc year.  

Many great things like the JDRF walk and the Penrickton     

Kickoff Dinner have already happened.  Coming up is the Leader Dog Kickoff and the Bear Lake Kickoff.  

These are all great events and support even greater causes.  I encourage you to support them if you 

can.  

It is also the beginning of the holiday season, a time where a lot of clubs have projects that are geared 

toward helping out the residents of their community by making sure that they have what they need 

for the holidays.  Whether it is candy cane sales, Goodfellow Papers, mints, nuts, Entertainment books 

or whatever, remember that every dollar you raise is one more dollar you that didn’t have and it is 

one more dollar that you can give to the people in your community who really need it.  While you are 

out on the streets and in your community raising that money, please be careful.  None of us are 

getting any younger and we need as many healthy and mobile members we can get!   

Please remember, if you would like me to come for a visit to your club, contact me and I will be more 

than happy to spend some time with you.  I hope that each and every one of you have a wonderful 

and restful Thanksgiving.  Take some time to really be thankful for everyone and everything that you 

have. 

I will talk to you next month! 





Global Service Team District Coordinator, Tammi Graber 
 
WE SERVE!!!  And WOW! As a District we sure do. I was so impressed with the reports at   
Region meetings. We have such a variety of projects. The new way of reporting your club  
service project is through MyLion. I would like to thank and recognize our clubs who have  
already gotten on board with this new program and are reporting their projects.. Beverly 
Hills, Eastpointe, Lake Orion, Madison Heights and area, New Baltimore, Richmond,        
Rochester Hills, Selfridge Chesterfield, and Troy Community. All Lions can register with 
MyLion by logging into Lions International website- lionsclubs.org  and clicking on  MyLion/
MyLCI  then register using your Lions #. It can be found on the back of yourLions Magazine 
above your name. There is also an app available. Questions? Call me 586-883-4643 
 
Please consider holding a service project with a fellow club. Together we can do more.  
 
Combining SERVICE with FUN.  A “Not Your Father’s Sock Hop” will be held at our Michigan 
Forum, Feb. 21-22 in Grand Blanc. This evening will be a fun-filled evening with music and 
beverages. The “entrance fee” is either a 6 pack of socks or 3 boot socks. There will be three 
different recipients of the socks: Men’s homeless shelter, Women’s homeless shelter /       
domestic violence shelter, and a Title one school for grades K-6. The Grand Blanc Lions Club 
will be identifying the local recipients. 
 
Mark your calendars for District Convention 2020! March 27-29. This year, we will be holding 
a District Service Project at convention. We will hold a “Strides against Diabetes” walk. I 
hope all convention attendees will participate. There is no cost but a donation of a foot care 
product will be collected. Ie. Foot powder, foot lotion, socks. So be sure to pack your walking 
shoes for convention…. 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Lathrup Village Lion welcome Christopher Clough, sponsored by Bruce Calder. 

The Milford Huron Valley Lions welcome Karen Green, sponsored by Brian McKee. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Catherine Byrum, sponsored by Mary Higgins. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Jeffrey Byrum, sponsored by Mary Higgins. 

The Roseville Lions Club welcomes Nancy Hutchinson, sponsored by Robert Bork. 

The Troy Community Lions welcome Marilyn Spreyer, sponsored by Barbara Myhal. 

The Troy Community Lions welcome Mary Jo Nanni, sponsored by Alexis Peake. 

The Washington Lions Club welcomes Gareth Allen, sponsored by Orlin Allen. 



What’s Going on Around the  

District??? 
The Lake Orion Lions Club Recently Held their Annual “Christmas 

for  Everyone” Dinner and Auction to Raise Money for their 

Christmas Basket Program 

Over 300 were in attendance at 

the auction and were able to bid 

on a vast array of baskets and 

items.  There were also several 

live auction items that were very 

popular amongst the bidders! 

The auction completely 

took over the Milosch  

Palace Chrysler dealership 

showroom.  A delicious 

meal was served and a 

great time was had by all! 



The Selfridge-Chesterfield Lions Club presented a fantastic Halloween Murder 

Mystery Dinner on  October 25th.  Guests (some of whom were in their favorite 

Halloween costumes) were provided with a delicious meal and then were    

treated to an interactive murder mystery, complete with an assorted cast of 

possible suspects and witnesses!   Audience members joined the cast which 

added to the fun! 

Our very own Governor 

Scott Berry was             

questioned by the victim’s 

maid as a possible suspect!  

You couldn’t trust anyone 

in the room that night! 

Could the        

murderer have 

been the doctor,        

brilliantly played 

by Lion Kim       

Lubinski?  The   

detective was 

grilling everyone! 



The New Baltimore Lions held their Second Annual Coat Drive/Giveaway. They 

collected over 300 coats and cold weather items to serve their community. 

They also served a hotdog lunch for all . 

On October 28, 2019 DG Scott Berry did the honor for the Hazel Park Lions 

Club of installing a new member. 



Awesome Update on the New Dock at the Bear Lake 

Camp!!! 

The concrete has been poured for the sidewalk leading to the dock.  The kids will have 

an expanded camp experience next year thanks to your generosity and to former First 

Lady Charlotte Patton’s “Dock Dollars” Campaign!! 

This is a shot of the dock 

looking back toward the 

shore.   

Workers are shown 

here pouring the 

concrete approach 

to the dock. 











Leader Dogs for the Blind is currently looking for more people who are interested in serving as a volunteer 
puppy raiser.  By “raising” a Future Leader Dog, you’ll help a person who is blind or visually impaired gain 
confidence, and the ability to travel safely and independently.  Raising a Future Leader Dog won’t only 
change someone else’s life- it will also change yours! For more information about raising Leader Dog pup-
pies, visit https://www.leaderdog.org/volunteer/raise-a-puppy/  

  

 Thanks, 

Kathleen Breen 

Lions Events and Logistics Coordinator 
Leader Dogs for the Blind 
1039 S. Rochester Rd. • Rochester Hills, MI 48307-3115 
Direct (248) 218 6407 

Toll Free (888) 777-5332 

https://www.leaderdog.org/volunteer/raise-a-puppy/






Fellow Lions, 
Attached please find an Nomination application for the Lions of Michigan Service Foundation “Hall 
of Fame” 2020. 
All applications must be sent to District Governor Lion Scott Berry by December 31, 2019. Governor 
Lion Scott will present them to the Cabinet members and will be voted on at the January 8, 2020 
Cabinet Meeting at Novi. 
There is 2 categories for nominations. One is for Lions that are living and a separate category for de-
ceased Lions. The Cabinet will be asked to endorse one living nomination and one deceased nomina-
tion to be submitted to the Lions of Michigan Service Foundation by March 1,2020. 
We have several Lions that should deserve consideration. 
Please fill out the  application completely. Forms not filled out completely will be disqualified. 
A complete list of the District Lions in the “Hall of Fame” are in the District Roster Book. 
If you have any questions feel free to contact me. 
Yours in Lionism, 
PCC Lion Frank Cunningham 

(586) 465-6694 

fcunningham@wowway.com 

  
District Governor Lion Scott Berry 

29315 Taylor St. 
Saint Clair Shores, MI. 48081 

scott.edward.berry@outlook.com 

mailto:fcunningham@wowway.com
mailto:scott.edward.berry@outlook.com





















